
 As we come and worship, we remember the wurundjeri people, the original custodians of this land

FIRST READING    Proverbs 8:22-31 
Wisdom was born before the earth was made.
RESPONSORIAL PSALM               SALMO RESPONSORIALE
	O’ Lord, our God, how wonderful your name in all the earth!

	O Signore, quanto e’ mirabile il tuo nome su tutta la terra!.


SECOND READING     Romans 5:1-5
To God through Christ in the love which is poured out through the Spirit.
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION
CANTO AL VANGELO
	Alleluia, alleluia!
Glory to the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit: to God who is, who was, and who is to come. Alleluia!

	Alleluia, alleluia.
Gloria al Padre e al Figlio e allo Spirito Santo, a Dio, che e’, che era e che viene.   Alleluia!


GOSPEL  John  16: 12-15
Whatever the Father has is mine.  The Spirit will receive what I gave and tell you about it.
THANKS TO THOSE WHO GAVE LAST WEEK
1st Collection 
- Thanksgiving Offering…………………………..$585.00
                            - Loose Money…………………………………….$314.00
2nd Collection
- Presbytery………………………………………..$292.00
LECTORS - THIS WEEK   26/05/2013
SPECIAL MINISTERS

6.00pm (SAT) – 
G Canavan & N Ziino
E Krygger & E Saliba
9.00am (SUN) – 
 R Pino & C Agostinelli             
P Sparano, S LoBartolo & A Sonza
10.30am (SUN) – V DeLeo & D Comi
P Nguyen, S Rottura & S Miano
LECTORS – NEXT WEEK  02/06/2013
SPECIAL MINISTERS 
6.00pm (SAT)  - MALTESE MASS (Selected)
MALTESE MASS 
(Selected)
9.00am (SUN) -  
L Catena & C Monforte
D Biasibetti, R DeZan & P Leggiero
10.30am (SUN) – FIRST COMMUNION (Selected)
FIRST COMMUNION (Selected)
MONEY COUNTERS                  27/05/2013       E Claridge, F Carabott & G Canavan
                                                           03/06/2013       R & E Cornelious, S Dakin & D Herbert
YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR THE FOLLOWING 
RECENTLY DECEASED  
Michele CIAVARELLA, Antonietta CANCIELLO,  Rosina TROIETTO, Maria Teresa CUMINO, Charles SPITERI, Edwin BALDACCHINO, Effie BUHAGIAR, Hazel HAWKE
ANNIVERSARIES  
Joseph PHAM, Sipontina NARDELLA, Emmanuel, Polly & Anthony FARRUGIA GAY, 
Stephen BORG, Caterina IOZZI, Giuseppe CASTALDO, Maria-Teresa CIMINO, 

Corrado GIANNONE, Alfredo VERRDINO, Antonio VILLELLA
ST JOSEPH THE WORKER
_______________________________________NORTH RESERVOIR _________________________________________

                                                   79 Wilson Boulevard, North Reservoir 3073

                                 Parish House/Office   Tel: 9460 3013   Fax: 9460 8832    Mb: 0431 643 674 
Email: Parish@stjosephthe worker.org.au
                                                       www.stjosephtheworker.org.au


                        School Tel:  9469 7800    Fax:  9462 2949 
   SUNDAY MASS TIMES:
            Fr Emmanuel Bonello–Parish Priest
  WEEKDAY MASS TIMES:
    Sat  6.00pm - English
            Sr Estelita Manabo-Pastoral Associate
  Mon.  9.10am Comm. Service 
    Sun. 9.00am  - Italian
             Mr Peter Chowne -School Principal
  Tue. 10.00am Italian
    Sun. 10.30am - English
              Mrs Liz Pistoni – Parish Secretary
  Wed. 9.10am - English

        
  Thur. 9.10am - English
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    Maltese Mass

  Fri. 9.10am - English
   
   Sat. 8.30am - English

    1st Saturday of the Month 6.00pm
  Sat. 8.30am - English
  Sat. 8.30am-English

    Baptisms – Sunday 12.00pm 
 Reconciliation: Sat. 10.30am
    Marriages - By Appointment
                                                                                                                      
    Trinity,  Year C                                                                                       26  May,  2013    
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Self – Giving  Love
God as a Trinity of Persons – Father, Son and Holy Spirit – living in a never –ending relationship of self-giving love.  As this self-giving love in person, the Spirit comes forth from the heart of God and is God’s gift destined for all.  The gift of the Spirit is graciously given to all of us at baptism.  It is strengthened in Confirmation, and nourished in Eucharist.  Through this gift of the Spirit, we come to know how willing and to what extent, God reaches out to us in love.  We too are called into relationships of self-giving love.  We are to share with others, what God has so generously shared with us.  Here I think of a dear friend, Fr Anthony – one man who has devoted his life to relationships of self-giving love.  For more than fifteen years, Fr Anthony was a university chaplain. Throughout those years, Fr Anthony’s mission extended beyond the university chapel to students of all faiths, and well beyond the current students.  The relationships he forged were forged for life.  The hundreds of weddings and baptisms Fr Anthony has celebrated among former students is testimony to the longevity of his relationships.  His ability to ‘gate crash’ 21st birthdays and engagement parties shows the depth of his interest and care for all those he knows.  He is a compassionate and strengthening presence in the lives of former students and their families, especially during times of sorrow, pain and distress.  His outreach is a testament to his self-giving and his capacity to be with people when they need him.  Fr Anthony retired in October 2011.  His departure left a deep emptiness at the university – he was everyone’s chaplain. In fact, he was so loved at the university that the students and faculty wanted to remember their cherished friend and pastor, who had been part of their lives for so long.  So, in recognition of his life and legacy at the university, and of the place he has in their hearts and the esteem and affection in which he is held, they named the refurbished student common room after him.  It was the place where he was often found sitting, just simply being present; ready to listen, relate and love.  The Vice Chancellor said: “We know that Fr. Anthony’s relationship with all the students of this University did not end when they formally walked out for the last time as graduates.  Naming this student gathering space after Fr Anthony recognises how he welcomed each new student who came here, as well as remembering how he cared for all those who have left.  The challenge is for each of us to do the same.”  Fr Anthony has lived a life of self-giving love.  His experience of God’s love in his own life enables him to share it generously and unconditionally with everyone.  Let’s pray that people like Fr Anthony and others whom we know, will inspire each of us to rejoice in God’s love for us and that we will commit ourselves to a generous and self-giving love in all our relationships.
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CELEBRATIONS OF THE FIRST EUCHARIST (FIRST HOLY COMMUNION)

Next Sunday 2 June 2013, 40 children from St. Joseph the Worker Primary School will receive the Eucharist for the first time.  This will happen in two celebrations: the first one at the 10.30am Mass, and the second celebration of first Holy Communion starts at 1.30pm. Congratulations to all these children and their families, may they continue to make Jesus Real through the Grace that they will receive in the sacrament of the Eucharist.

BAPTISM PREPARATION

The Baptism Preparation Meeting will be held on Monday 3 June at 7.30pm in the Parish Meeting Room.
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

The Maintenance Committee Meeting will be held on Tuesday 28 May at 8.00pm in the Parish Meeting Room.

WORKING BEE

Saturday 1 June  8.00am – 3.00pm in preparation for the Feast of St Anthony.  For this Working Bee, we need men to help in the church grounds and women to help in the church cleaning.  Please come along and help. Lunch is provided. 

FUNERAL
Rosary for Rosina Troietto will be recited on Tuesday 28 May at 9.45am followed by Funeral Mass at 10.00am.
ITALIAN LADIES

Martedi 28 Maggio Adorazione Eucaristica ore 9.00am con Riflessione e Preghiera.

Segue Santa Messa ore 10.00am.  
FOUNDATIONS IN VATICAN II 

THURSDAY 13 JUNE AND THURSDAY 20 JUNE, 7:30PM
Come and find out all you need to know about Vatican II over two consecutive Thursday evenings. Why did it happen? Who was Pope John XXIII? What were the outcomes? How did our Church change?  Is it still relevant for today’s current Church? This Foundation series will be led by Fr Max Vodola who lectures on the history of Vatican II at Catholic Theological College, East Melbourne.  Drinks and finger food included.
Cost: Free
Where: Cardinal Knox Lecture Theatre, 383 Albert St, East Melbourne
RSVP: Please RSVP by Friday 7 June  Contact: Kath at aoy@cam.org.au
ARCHBISHOP DENIS HART AT THE VICTORIAN PARLIAMENTARY INQUIRY
Archbishop of Melbourne, Denis Hart, appeared before the Victorian Parliamentary Inquiry into child abuse on Monday 20 May.
He renewed his apology on behalf of the Church for “an horrific episode in our history, the effects of which are still keenly felt today”, and explained how the Church had changed since the 1990s.

For further information on the Church’s response to the Inquiry or to download a summary of the Archbishop’s statement visit www.facingthetruth.org.au. 

On this website you will also find:
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  videos on Towards Healing and Melbourne Response, the Church’s processes for dealing with
        allegations of sexual abuse
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  copies of statements made by those appearing before the Inquiry 
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  new fact sheets and frequently asked questions.

On the website homepage, please subscribe to be notified when new information is available.

	FESTA DI SANT’ANTONIO

                                                  Domenica 9 Giugno 2013
Programma:  

9.00am Santa Messa in Italiano cantata.

2.00pm Inizio con canti e preghiere in onore a S. Antonio.

Santa Messa Celebrata da :
Monsignore Greg Bennet – Vicario Generale, 

Concelebranti:   Padre Emanuele Bonello PP.  &
Rev P. Giuseppe Yu.
Messa cantata dal coro Frulan sotto la guida di Pietro Canil.

La processione sara’ accompagnata dalla Banda Musicale Bellini.

Rientro in Chiesa per la Benedizione con il S.S. Sacramento.  
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Dopo la funzione religiosa ci sara’ la distribuzione del pane benedetto.

Le Associazioni che desiderano partecipare sono invitate di portare i loro stendar

Segue in sala,  concerto con la Nota Banda Bellini.
PORCHETTA TIPO ABRUZZESE E PANINI INBOTTITI IN VENDITA

DALLE 11.00AM IN POI NELLA SALA PARROCCHIALE.



MALTESE MASS

A reminder that the Maltese Mass will be celebrated next Saturday 1 June at 6.00pm
HARVESTING THE FRUITS OF THE YEAR OF GRACE
Pentecost Sunday marked the official end of the Year of Grace, an initiative of the Australian Catholic Bishops. This Year was not only an opportunity to reflect on the graces in our lives, but also a humble prayer for a ‘new wave of grace’ from the Holy Spirit. The National Planning Team is keen to identify, nurture and harvest the fruits of this Year of Grace… to ‘listen to what the Spirit is saying to the churches.’ A simple survey has been prepared and we invite you to spend a few minutes sharing your experiences. Your responses will be collated and key messages sent to the Bishops of Australia for their discernment.  Complete the survey: www.surveymonkey.com/s/yearofgrace
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AUSTRALIAN CATHOLIC YOUTH FESTIVAL 
SAVE THE DATES: 5 – 7 DECEMBER 
Calling all parishes, groups, movements, religious organisations and Catholic organisations to reserve the date for the Festival in your calendars. The festival is an initiative of the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference and will be the largest national gathering of Catholic young people since WYD08. Up to 4000 young Catholics from year 9 to 25 years of age will gather for the celebration of faith which will include music, workshops, testimonies, liturgies and more. 
More Info: www.youthfestival.catholic.org.au  Contact: Annaliese Ros at the Archdiocesan Office for Youth annaliese.ros@cam.org.au or 9412 3326
SOCIAL JUSTICE IN THE CITY  - WEDNESDAY 29 MAY, 12PM – 1PM
St Vincent de Paul St Francis Conference presents - David Hayward, Dean of the School of Global Studies, Social Science and Planning speaking on: “The Budget: what’s in it for us? Reflections on 25 years of financial analysis, from a social policy perspective.”
Where: St Francis Pastoral Centre Cnr Lonsdale and Elizabeth Streets, Melbourne
Contact: Paula 9895 5800
